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To:   Owen Foster, JD, Chair, Green Mountain Care Board  

Jessica Holmes, PhD, Board Member 

Robin Lunge, JD, MHCDS, Board Member  

David Murman, MD, Board Member  

Thom Walsh, PhD, MS, MSPT, Board Member  

Susan J. Barrett, JD, Executive Director  

cc:   Jessica Mendizabal, Data Project Director 

From:   Beth Anderson, President & CEO, VITL   

Date:   February 15, 2023 

Re:   VITL Quarterly Update through December 2022  

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 
The VITL team is submitting our Quarterly Update for your review.  The package we are submitting 

includes two pieces: 

• A presentation we will use at the meeting on February 22nd; and 

• VITL’s Quarterly Update slides 

This package is in addition to the Fiscal Year 2023 Budget Amendment and Year to Date Financials that 
were submitted on February 10th for your consideration, and which we’ll present on February 22nd.  
 

The first document is the presentation materials we will review at the February 22nd meeting, which are: 

• An brief overview of VITL and the Vermont Health Information Exchange, which we hope 

provides context for the presentation  

• VITL’s updated Fiscal Year 2023 Budget for consideration 

• An update about public education activities 

• Metrics that provide a snapshot of VITL’s work  

Also attached is our Quarterly Update, which includes updates about our annual report, our key 

projects, and the quarterly metrics.  We will not walk through the project updates at the meeting, 

though we are always happy to answer any questions you may have.   

 
We look forward to the discussion on the 22nd.  Please do not hesitate to let us know if you have any 
questions prior to the presentation. 
 
   


